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All the above objects have a basically similar alloy cornposiuon covered by the
following (%): Copper 75-85, Zinc trace-I, Tin trace-q., Lead g-22, Nickel O.I-O.g,
Iron 0.05-0.2, Antimony 0.5-3·5, Arsenic 0.4-1.5. The high level of lead, comparatively
low level of tin and virtual absence of zinc are of note; the alloy should be referred to as a
heavily leaded bronze and not 'bell-metal', the traditionally misused term. It appears that
leaded bronze was used in the late medieval period for a range of objects from the simple
to the elaborate and the humble to the important.

Research is continuing, and excavators and museum curators with objects of the period
which might be suitable for analysis are asked to contact the author, at the Department of
Materials and Energy Science, Coventry (Lanchester) Polytechnic, Priory Street, Coventry,
CVI 5FB.

THE CAMBRIDGE CONFERE~CE, 1981

The 24th Annual Conference of the Society was held in Cambridge from 10 to 13
April Ig81. The theme was 'Medieval Archaeology - 25 years on', to mark the Society's
Silver Jubilee. The opening lecture on 'New Approaches in medieval archaeology' was
given by Professor Philip Rahtz and Dr Richard Hodges. On the morning of 1 I April the
following talks were given: 'English archaeology before the Conquest: the historian's view',
by Professor Peter Sawyer; 'Anglo-Saxon archaeology', by Dr Tania Dickinson; 'Late
Celtic archaeology: the historian's view', by Dr Wendy Davies; and 'Celtic archaeology:
5th- r z th century', by Professor Leslie Alcock. In the afternoon there were visits to buildings
and museums in Cambridge. In the evening Professor Paul Harvey lectured on 'English
archaeology after the Conquest: the historian's view', and an after-dinner reception took
place in the School of Pythagoras, Stjohn's College, by invitation of Professor Glyn Daniel
on behalfof the University of Cambridge. On 12 April the speakers were Mr John Schofield,
for the C.B.A. Urban Research Committee; Professor Maurice Beresford, for the Medieval
Village Research Group; Mr Alan Aberg, for the Moated Sites Research Group; Dr
Lawrence Butler, for the C.B.A. Churches Committee; and Mr Stephen Moorhouse, for
the Medieval Pottery Research Group. Mr Andrew Selkirk spoke on 'Archaeology - the
next thirty years', and the President, Mr John Hurst, made a final summary. On 13 April
there was an excursion to Clare, Long Melford and Lavenham. The Society thanks all those
who contributed to the success of the Conference by acting as guides and in other capacities,
and particularly to Dr Kate Pretty who was local secretary for the occasion.
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